


WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
on the 8th January at 7:30pm
Visitor Centre, Wroxeter Vineyard
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Present:   Councillors Mrs V Amos, Mrs J Davies, Mr P Davies, Mr M Millington, Mr K Rowlands, 
                  
 
In attendance:   Councillor C Wild (Shropshire Council), Mr A Gough (Clerk), 1 Member of the   Public

1.  PUBLIC SESSION
      No Public Session 

2. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
            Councillor B Nelson

3. DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & DISPENSATION 	REQUESTS
	No Declarations

4. MINUTES 
       	It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meetings held on 13th November 2023

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES 
           No matters arising. The issue of the VAR’s was covered in the report from the Shropshire    Councillor. 

6. REPORT FROM SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR 
            Cllr Wild reported that the Vehicle Activated Signs had been set to ‘flash’ when a vehicle travelling at 50mph approached. It needs to be remembered that the speed limit for the road is 60mph, but traffic engineers have been asked to ensure that the signs are activated earlier rather than when a vehicle is too close to the sign. There is work taking place on Cressage Bridge which will last until April. Hopefully the signs can be recalibrated before the work starts in January as it might put more traffic on the surrounding ‘B’ roads. 

           The speed of traffic at Norton crossroads has been raised again. Cllr. Wild has responded to the local resident explaining that the issue will be dealt with as part of the proposed redevelopment of the site at Atcham and the planning process once an application has been submitted by the National Trust. 

            The next meeting of the liaison group looking at the redevelopment of the old power station site in Ironbridge will take place on 8th February. There are planned roadworks for the A4169 so this work will be taking place going forward. 
  
7.    FINANCIAL MATTERS
a) To approve the 2024/25 budget and set the precept.
Councillors considered the draft budget for 2024/25 and whether to keep the precept at the same level as last year or agree a slight increase. It was RESOLVED to agree the draft budget and keep the precept for 2024/25 at £5,095.

b) To approve the Q3 Budget Report and Bank Reconciliation
It was RESOLVED to approve the Q3 budget report and bank reconciliation.

c) It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments made between meetings:

	Payment
	Payee
	Description
	£ Amount

	P20-2023/24
	A Gough
	Salary – December (inc. backdated Pay Apr. – Nov.2023)*
	£351.52


                       *Agreed as part of Local Authority Pay Award 2023/24

d) To approve invoices for payment by online banking:

                         It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments to be made by online banking:
	Payment
	Payee
	Description
	£ Amount

	P21-2023/24
	A Gough
	Salary - January
	£223.52

	P22-2023/24
	A Gough
	Expenses – Dec. 2023 - Jan. 2024 
	£26.12




8. PLANNING MATTERS 
No planning applications. 
			
9. CORRESPONDENCE
            None received. 

10. PARISH MATTERS
The Parish Council had received the annual review of the play area at Uppington. Whilst there were no major issues raised the report did highlight a few issues that the Council might want to consider going forward. These included signage at the play area stating who should be contacted should users have any concerns; algae and moss on some of the equipment and seating; and a swing that might need some remedial work carried out on it. The Council currently has money in its budget to undertake work if required. It was RESOLVED that Cllr. Amos would visit the play area and report back at the next meeting.      

A note on the proposed digital switchover in Shropshire was circulated prior to the meeting. It set out a timetable when work should take place and what will be done to support those who might lose telephone connectivity because of the switchover. It was RESOLVED that the Council would raise awareness of the planned switchover with an article in ‘Under the Wrekin’. It was also RESOLVED that this item would be on the agenda at the next meeting of the Parish Council and that a representative from Shropshire Council be asked to attend to give an update on how the switchover is progressing.  
      
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 11th March     

The meeting was declared closed at 20:00


Signed (Chairman):……………………………………………………	Date:……………




